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Exclusive service area (ESA) boundaries were established by the former Upper Connecticut River Water Utility
Coordinating Committee (WUCC), Housatonic WUCC and South Central WUCC in accordance with CGS 25-33g. Areas
served by public water systems were automatically assigned ESA boundaries coincident with the service area of those
systems. Each ESA holder signed a Statement of Confirmation at that time agreeing to the rights and responsibilities of
being an ESA holder.

As you are aware, the Western WUCC is beginning its process of establishing ESA boundaries for the northern and
southern portions of the region where ESA boundaries have not yet been delineated. At this time the ESA boundaries
established by prior WUCCs, as amended, continue to be applicable; however, please be advised that existing ESA
holders will need to sign updated Statements of Confirmation at the conclusion of the current process.

At this time, the Western WUCC is requesting that existing ESA holders affirm that they intend to maintain their
existing ESA boundaries. Please advise the Western WUCC of your intentions via electronic mail to the Officers at the
email addresses listed above, via mail at the mailing address of the Recording Secretary listed below, or via attendance
at the November 8th WUCC meeting to be held at 10:00 AM at the Brookfield Town Hall, 100 Pocono Road, Brookfield,

Connecticut.

In the event that you, as an ESA holder, no longer wish to maintain ESA rights and responsibilities for any or all of your
ESA, please provide a description of the area in question. The Western WUCC will add the stated area into the area
available for declaration by other utilities and municipalities.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact the WUCC officers or our consultant, Mr. David Murphy of
Milone & MacBroom, Inc., at 203-271-1773 or DaveM@mminc.com. For current information regarding the WUCC
process, please visit the DPH website at http://www.ct.gov/dph/wucc.
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